
CITY OF SLAUGHTERS MONTHLY BOARD MEETING 

April 12, 2022 

The City of Slaughters Monthly Board Meeting was held Tuesday, April 12, 2022, at 6:00 p.m. at the Slaughters 
City Hall.  Those in attendance were Mayor Jeffrey Coomes, Commissioners Kenneth Wells, Debra Rudd (via 
phone), Mickey Duncan and Matthew Johnson, City Clerk Sherri Crowley 
  
Mayor Jeffrey Coomes called meeting to order, and Debra Rudd opened with prayer. 
 
Copies of the March 01, 2022, Board Minutes was distributed to Board Members. 
Motion by Kenneth Wells to accept report as read. Second by Matthew Johnson.  Motion carried. 
 
Copies of the March 2022 Financial report was presented to the board.   
No additions or corrections 
Motion by Mickey Duncan to accept financial report. Second by Debra Rudd.  Motion carried. 
 
Public Appeals 
Gretchen Estep questions concerning the City Park and information on blocking off Road for a block party 

1. Volunteers be formed to clean up trash in the park-The City welcomes anyone who wants to volunteer to 
help keep the Park clean. 

2. Mowing of the City Park – The City will see to the mowing until it can be put on the schedule for the 
Webster Co Jail to resume mowing. 

3. Create a Park Board – After discussion it was decided not to form a Park Board due to the City’s being 
unable to financially support one. 

Information on blocking off Road for a block party-Christian Church would like to host a block party for the city 
residents on June 4, 2022, approximate hours 10am-3pm 

1.  Per the City’s Insurance Carrier – the Church would have to include the City as additional insured on their 
Liability insurance policy and submit a certificate stating this to the city for their records. 

  2.  The Church would have to contact all residence on the street in advance to let them know about the 
blocking of the road. 
  3.  In case of an emergency, the fire department and ambulance service would need access to an exit or 
entrance. 
If all stipulations are met the Board voted unanimously to allow the street to be blocked. 
 
Kenneth Wells reported that the homeowner at 37 West Second Street asked if a streetlight could be added to 
the pole located near the residence.   
The Board requested City Clerk to contact KU and cost of adding the light. 
Commissioners Kenneth Duncan & Mickey Duncan reported a resident’s concern on West Second Street about a 
grate and drain tile that has collapsed and has a hole that could be hazardous.  A safety cone has been placed 
over the hole.  The Board requested the City Clerk get estimates of cost to repair.  
 
Nuisance 
Spring letters were mailed out the first week of April. 
A list of residence was given to the City Clerk for detailed letters to mailed for nuisance violations 
 
Old Business:  
The Board is waiting on a written quote to use the ARPA Funds for repairs to the City Park.   
Mayor to contact the Webster Co Road maintenance concerning the repair work needed for the corner of West 
second street and Don Winstead Blvd. 
  



New Business 
KU installed new LED lights in the vacant lots by the railroad tract. 
The Board requested the City Clerk contact Clean Green Porta Potties to get estimates for putting them at the 
City Park  
The Mayor requested the City Clerk get estimates on installing new sidewalks and to repair existing sidewalks 
 
Motion by Mickey Duncan to adjourn at 7:25pm.  Seconded by Kenneth Wells   Motion carried 
 
 
The next meeting will be May 03, 2022, at 6:00 pm 


